Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1. How many statutory noise notices has your local authority served under the Environmental Protection Act 1990 in the last 5 years?
Between 1st Jan 2014 and 1st Jan 2019, 281 noise abatement notices were served

2. Of those mentioned in 1. above, how many have been withdrawn and what were the reasons for the withdrawal for each notice?
If a notice is withdrawn, it is removed from our ‘notice served’ figures. 

We withdrew 1 notice in Jan 2017 as the alleged perpetrator had evidence that there was nobody in his house at the time of the nuisance which raised doubt on where the noise witnessed was coming from. The nuisance was witnessed via a Noise Monitoring Recorder installed in a complainant’s home so an officer was not on site to check where the noise was coming from. The majority of our notices are served after noise nuisance has been witnessed in person so the officer is able to check which address the noise is coming from. This ensures notices are served on the correct address.

3. What is the average time period between the local authority being satisfied that a statutory noise nuisance existed and the notice being served?
Our procedure in most cases is that an informal warning letter is served after the first noise nuisance is witnessed and an abatement notice is served after the second.  After the second noise nuisance is witnessed, a notice should be served within 2 working days. There will be a longer time lag for notices served for some commercial / industrial noise nuisances as the wording can be more complicated than ‘abate the nuisance and prevent its recurrence’ e.g. noise from a flue. 

4. Does the local authority have a policy and/or procedural document setting out the procedure for investigating a statutory noise nuisance?  Please provide copies
Please see the attached document.

5. Does the local authority have a policy and/or procedural document setting out the criteria for withdrawing a statutory noise nuisance? Please provide copies
Leicester City Council has no written procedure, therefore, the information you have requested is not held.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, because, in accordance with section 1.1; this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 

The following exception is also applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations, reg.12 (4) (a) Leicester City Council does not hold the information requested.
6. If the notice was withdrawn, would the complainant be consulted and be told why the notice was being withdrawn or explained to them?
Yes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

